BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSION
Award Program Trustees Meeting

June 12 2017
“MINUTES”
Present:  Chairman Brett Salafia, Fire Chief Greg Voelker, Jeff Jylkka (Director of Finance)
Absent: Hunt Voelker
Chairman Salafia called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. at Company #1 on Barton Hill Road.
A motion was made by Chief Voelker, seconded by Mr. Jylkka, to allow public remarks not to exceed 10 minutes on this meeting’s agenda. Voted 3-0.

A motion was made by Mr. Jylkka, seconded by Chief Voelker, to add discussion and possible action on allocation of funds to the agenda. Voted 3-0.
Approval of Minutes: 
A motion was made by Chief Voelker to approve the minutes from the Award Program Trustees Meeting on January 20, 2016; seconded by Mr. Jylkka.  Voted 3-0 in favor.
Public Remarks:
Charles Spakowski stated that he missed having a good year in 2016 by only 5%. He asked for a waiver for that year because of calls that his IM Responding, voice and alpha pagers missed due to the dispatch switch. Chairman Salafia stated that he trustees do not have the authority to take action on this; he will need to appeal to the Fire Chief. He suggested he address this during public remarks at the Board of Fire Commissioners meeting.

Mr. Spakowski also asked for clarification on retirement funds.  Chairman Salafia explained that retirement triggers a member’s vested balance to be distributed. Mr. Spakowski noted that the plan documents should be updated because wrong dating is included.
Discussion with Tim Sullivan, Investment Advisor:   
Mr. Sullivan reported on the awards program portfolio, specific funds and their performance. Possibly changing the structure of the funds or removing one underperforming fund was discussed.  Changes are table to another meeting to occur August 14, 2017.
Discussion and Possible Action on Allocation of Town Funds into the Program:

This will be tabled and thoroughly discussed at a future meeting.
Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn was made at 7:04 P.M. by Mr. Jylkka, seconded by Chief Voelker. Voted 3-0.
Respectfully submitted,

Eliza LoPresti

Recording Secretary
